
Dear AIC Choir Camp Campers, Staff, and Parents, 
 
With great sadness, I must let you know that AIC Choir Camp for 2020 is postponed 
until July 2021.   
 
Many folks have given good advice about making this decision.  All agree that it 
would not be wise to bring folks together at Subiaco from all over the country this 
summer. 
 
Thanks to all who have already registered for this summer.  Your checks have not 
been cashed and will be returned as soon as possible.   
 
There is good news:  ​Dr. Jones is working on the Vimeo from last summer.  It will 
be up on the AIC Choir Camp Website soon. 
 
Also, Dr. Jones has arranged for all videos and records of AIC Choir Camp to be 
permanently stored in the University of Arkansas Library in Fayetteville!  In a 1000 
years we will still be famous! 
 
And more GOOD NEWS!!!!!  The swimming pool at Subiaco cannot be filled this 
year.  As you know it has leaked for years.  Plans now are to remove the pool and  
replace it, in the same place, with a new pool for 2021, with a Pavilion for our parties! 
 
Now we will all have the experience that Ms. Billie and many others  have had when 
they cannot attend AIC Choir Camp at Subiaco.  It is heartbreaking for sure, but take 
heart, we will all make it through this and see one another in July of 2021. 
 
Meanwhile, stay safe, stay young, spray everything with Lysol, especially your parents. 
You have to do something to make life more fun while you are staying home! 
 
I am doing fine in South Arkansas……plenty to do…..lots of yard work….just trying 
to avoid the snakes and the ticks.  ​Something for you campers to ponder and fix: 
How does a tick, with a very small brain….do they have brains???......know where to 
bite me on my back so I cannot reach the spot???  That will keep you busy for a while. 
And I certainly hope many of you will think of medical and research careers, as the 
medical folks are saving lives every minute.  And we all need to give thanks for them 
and the workers who provide us food and all sorts of services we take for granted 
every day. 
 



Blessing on all and big hugs……my love to all……….charlie   


